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Mizpah Shrine 
Children’s 

Christmas Party
Saturday, December 7, 2024

9am-11am at the
Mizpah Shrine Center

Breakfast
Meet with Santa

Music and Games
for the kids

Free gifts for the kids

Bring your kids, grandkids, nieces, 

nephews, OR neighbor kids!!!

Election of Officers • Friday, December 6th • 7pm • No Dinner



Mizpah Shrine Center Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday:  9am - 2:30pm

   Fraternally:  Aaron Murray, Potentate Attest: Ronald Buskirk, Recorder  
The purpose of these called meetings or events is to act upon any official business that may come before it. Your presence is requested.

 (260)426-4543 recorder@mizpahshrine.com www.mizpahshrine.com

The Allah Bi
Volume 24, Issue 6

Published bi-monthly
(January, March, May, July, September, November)

Publication of Mizpah Shrine
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Phone:  260-426-4543

Fax:  260-426-4544
Article submissions:  allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com

Articles are due by the first of the month 
preceeding the mailing date

(February 1, April 1, June 1, August 1, 
October 1, December 1)

Mizpah Shrine Divan:
Aaron Murray, Potentate

Brooks Targgart, Chief Rabban
Keith Jacobsen, Assistant Rabban

Andy Fracica, High Priest  
& Prophet

Mike Leedy, Oriental Guide
Ronald Buskirk, 33°, Recorder
Chris Sanders, 33°, Treasurer

Trustees:
Jody Swaidner (24)

Tim Yagel(25)
Sam Winebrenner (26)

You are hereby notified of the following meetings of the nobility to be held at:

MIZPAH SHRINE
1015A Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

EARTH MOVING - EXCAVATING - ENVIRONMENTAL
QUALIFIED M B E

COMPLETE SITE DEVELOPMENT

Fox Contractors Corp
5430 W. Ferguson Road

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46809-9612

Dallas D. Day
dday@foxcontractors.com

Fort Wayne (260)747-7461
Cell (260)410-7560
Fax (260)747-7717

Indy (317)769-6291
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Finance Committee:
Hal Harting (24)

Steve Sickafoose (25)
William Auer (26)
Ron Kohart (27)

Dennis Schebig (28)

Representatives to the 
Imperial Council:

Aaron Murray, Potentate
Brooks Targgart, Chief Rabban

Keith Jacobsen, Assistant Rabban,
Andy Fracica, High Priest & Prophet

Legal Counsel:
Daniel H. Hampton, M. Bruce Scott,

Aaron B. Scott

November Stated Meeting
Wednesday, November 20 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

December Election of Officers
Friday, December 6 • No Dinner • Meeting at 7:00pm
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Potentate’s Message ...
Greetings Nobles

What a ride this has been!  The past three years have been three of the longest 
and yet the fastest of my Masonic journey.  I will be forever grateful to you for the 
trust you placed in me three years ago.

When you go on this journey, you develop an idea for what you would like to accomplish 
during your time of service.  I am very proud of the commitment and effort I’ve seen, and the love 
shown for each other over the past several years. It strengthens the belief I have that we are on a path 
that will carry us into the future.

There are just a few events left as our calendar finally slows down.  We will have our annual Van Driv-
er Appreciation at our November meeting.  We hope you and your lady will join us and help celebrate 
the efforts these Nobles have put into getting our patients to the hospitals this year.   We will elect our 
Officers for 2025 on Friday, December 6.  This should be a meeting that every Noble attends! 

It’s hard to believe, but the Holiday Season is nearly upon us.  I hope you can spend time with family 
and friends during the season.  The holidays are a great time to reflect on the success you’ve enjoyed 
during the year, and to draw your plans for the new one.  From my family to yours, we wish you a Joy-
ous Holiday Season!

There is no way Jackie and I could have made it through the year without the help and support from so 
many of you.  You are the reason we put in the effort and the time … Thank you.  

I must give a special Thank You to just a few truly incredible people.  Our staff in the Shrine Center of 
Jane, Karen, Jennifer, Faith, and Ron II.  They do incredible things to support us and have met every 
challenge we have thrown at them.  The men I’ve had the pleasure to serve with on the Board are 
simply the best.  Brooks, Keith, Andy, Mike, Chris, and Ron – These men care about our Shrine Center 
and each of you more than you know … Thank You gentlemen.  And to my Chief of Staff, Evan and 
Chief Aides, Chris and Ed … Thank You for doing all the little things that nobody sees – Well Done!

With that I will sign off and bid you adieu.  Grab your towel 
and hitch a ride through the galaxy of the Shrine!  

So Long and Thanks for all the Fish!   (If you know, you 
know – lol)

Fraternally,

Aaron Murray
Potentate 2024
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    Recorder’s Message ...
Greetings Nobles and families!

	 Fall is surely upon us and Winter is closing in, so our Temple year is about to end. We honor our Hospital 
Van Divers at our November Stated Meeting. These Noble gentlemen are the face of Shriners to so many patients 
each year. Their 285 trips totaled in excess of 90,500 miles handling precious cargo. Van Drivers, we salute you 
and do hope you will join us November 20 for our meal and your recognition at the Stated Meeting. Remember, 
your spouse or significant other is invited to attend the meal and the open portion of the meeting. You may also 
wish to bring along a Mason who is not yet a Shriner and give him the opportunity to see our sessions.
	 Then we move to December and our annual Election, On December 6. As you will note in other portions 
of this Allah Bi issue there is NOT a stated meeting on the third Wednesday of December. Our by-laws require 
that we come together on the First Friday of December at 7:00 pm to Elect our Officers and certain commit-
tee members for the following year(s). Please note if you intend to be a candidate there are strict regulations as to 
how one may promote himself for office. Read the notice in this publication. If you have questions, please contact 
me. 
	 It is my responsibility to advise that the 2025 DUES ARE DUE! Shriners International has updated in 
Web Fez and mailed the paper Dues Notices on September 1. Your dues payment includes Mizpah dues ($75) plus 
a $5 mandatory hospital donation and the per capita of $50 for Shriner International for a total of $130.00. These 
DUES MUST BE PAID BEFORE DECEMBER 31, 2024, to remain in GOOD STANDING. After that date, your 
card will show that you are delinquent and according to our bylaws you cannot participate in Shrine functions. If 
you have an issue and cannot pay the dues, please let a Divan member know, before December 31. We have vari-
ous methods to assist.
	 This is the LAST YEAR for distribution of “year” stickers for plastic cards. Shrine International moves 
totally to Web Fez and the “My Fez Card” app. In the new year, your attendance at meetings and functions will be 
tracked for you electronically and your Dues payments recorded. If not paid for the year, you will be directed to 
the Recorder’s office for action. 
	 This learning year has been exceptional for me. Thank you for your support and grace as I worked 
through the process of understanding each of the roles of the Recorder. I am pleased to report that our 990 Fed-
eral tax return is filed before the extension deadline and that we are working on the preparation of the 2024 filings 
in this next year. We will be timely!
	 Annual Reminder: All Clubs and Units: Begin now to prepare for year-end activities and reports. You 
must hold your Election of Officers AND report the results to the Recorder by November 30. The Recorder 
must file a report of the new officer corps for every unit and club on December 1 with Shriners International. 
You may install your officers at any time; the requirement is that your elections must be reported by November 30.
	 My Lady Linda and I wish each of you a blessed holiday season. May you find Peace throughout the New 
Year. Please be careful and remember to love one another.
   
Fraternally,
Ron Buskirk, Recorder



Give $100 And Feel 
Like A Million

Join the Shriner’s $100 Million Club
With your gift, you will receive a certificate and will be entitled

 to the $100 Million Club tassel holder ($10) on your fez. 
Not only will you be participating in the 

“WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY” 
but also in the 

“WORLD’S PUREST CHARITY”.
___ I would like to make a cash contribution at this time of at
       least $100, which is tax deductible.
       * Please make your check payable to: 
                    SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

___ I would like to make a contributaion using my credit card.
       * Please include credit card number & expiration date (MC, Visa, Discover)

Certificate Information
Person Donating ____________________________________
Unless specified otherwise, will also be the name on certificate

In Memory of / Honor of (circle one) ______________________

How would you like to receive your certificate?

(  ) Pick up in office - framed (  ) Stated Meeting - framed

Mail to:  ___________________________________________
       * Mail form to Mizpah Shrine; 1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Email to:  recorder@mizpahshrine.com
260-426-4543 • fax:  260-426-4544
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$100 Million
Dollar Club 

In Memory of Joyce Maxwell – Brian Neel
In Memory of Mary Ellen Crandall – Jerry M Ault
In Memory of Mary Ellen Crandall – Norma Feazel
In Honor of Mildred’s Staff – Mizpah Shriners
In Honor of The Children – GLSA Salmon Derby
In Honor of The Children – Daladin Temple Children’s 
			               Trust
In Honor of Aville Lodge No 460 F & A.M. – Norman P 
						        Perrine
In Memory of Charles Atkison – Mizpah Car Club
In Memory of David Stewart – Mizpah Car Club
In Memory of Earl Zimmerman – Don Raber
In Memory of Charles Atkison – Don Raber
In Memory of Russell Grafmiller – Jim Grafmiller
In Memory of Thomas T King – Cabiri
In Memory of Thomas T King – The Targgart Family

    

D.O.B.
 

5/28/39
1/12/50

12/20/35
11/17/35

7/7/27

Name

 Arthur L. Charles
 Larry Foy
 Edward L. Harrison
 Thomas T. King, P.P.
 Paul E. Moore

Creation

5/8/68
5/3/86

12/6/86
11/25/67
12/6/86

Passed

8/19/24
9/1/24

9/18/24
9/26/24
9/30/24

New members are vital to Shrinedom’a very existance!
MIZPAH NEEDS YOU TO BRING NEW NOBLES TO YOUR SHRINE!

New Members Mean Much More than a Gain in Numbers or a 
Percentage Increase – 

They are Mizpah Shrine’s Continued Life and Action!

ABILITIES
LOYALTY
FINANCES
DEVOTION

SINCERITY
MANPOWER
ENTHUSIASM
IDEAS

NEW 
NEW
NEW
NEW

NEW 
NEW
NEW
NEW
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Election – Special Notice ...
We will not have a stated meeting in December. However, we will have a meeting on Friday, 
December 6, 2024, for the purpose of electing officers, and representatives for the year 2025. 
This is not a dinner meeting, the meeting starts at 7:00 pm.
Imperial Election Regulations 325.11 are as follows:
(a) Electioneering. A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may print, publish and 
circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a resume consisting of his educational 
background, his vocational history, and his Masonic and Shrine record. Except as provided 
in the prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating or distribution of resolutions, letters, 
telegrams, tickets, email or other devices, by a unit, club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggest-
ing recommending, opposing, or containing the names of proposed candidates for office in the 
temple is prohibited.
(b) Expenditures Prohibited. The expenditure of money for gifts, favors, or entertainment on 
behalf of a candidate for elected office is prohibited.
(c) Violation. For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend an offending 
Noble, and he may declare the election of the officers void and order a new election.
(d) Dues. Current 2024 dues card is necessary for admission.

2024 GLSA Parade Photos ...
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Horse Patrol ...
	 The past few months have been quite busy for the Horse Patrol. GLSA was a busy time. 
The GLSA Horse Patrol met and elected officers for the next year. We participated in the drill 
competition on Friday afternoon. At noon on Saturday, we were the Color Guard leading the 
Shrine portion of the parade. The Giant Flag was carried by members of Mizpah Shrine and as 
usual, this was a spectacular site. Columbia City was treated to a great parade showcasing GLSA 
Shine units from across middle America. Following the parade during oasis time, the Horse Patrol 
presented the History of America in Flags. Spectators were also treated to the unfurling of Giant 
Flag presented on the hillside at the arena.
	 The October meeting was our annual election of officers. Officers for 2025 are John 
Fosnaugh, President; Curtis Winebrenner, Vice President; Zach Bradley, Second Vice President; 
Steve Scott, Secretary; John VanVoorst, Treasurer and Business Manager. Also elected were the 
military officers. John VanVoorst elected Captain; Steve Scott, Lieutenant; Jerry Jenkins, Sergeant 
and Justin Smith, Quartermaster. These men will lead the Horse Patrol for the next year.
	 Our next fundraiser will be our Fall Fling on November 8 from 6 PM until 11 PM. This is 
always a great time. A time to meet new friends and visit old acquaintances. Tickets can be 
purchased from Horse Patrol members.
	 Only two parades remain for this year. On October 28, we will travel to Decatur for the 
Callithumpian parade. Then on November 9 we will ride in the Ft Wayne Veterans Parade. Step off 
for that parade is 11 AM.
	 Horse Patrol will have their Christmas party on December 7 at the clubhouse. Hospitality 
starts at 5 PM and dinner at 6 PM. John Fosnaugh, this year’s vice president is our host for the 
Christmas party and has a good time and good food planned. As always, there will be an auction, 
so bring your items to be bid on.
	 As we wind down for this year, we will start preparing for the 
next year. We have big plans for 2025 so be sure to follow us to see 
what we have in store.

Until next time,
Mizpah Horse Patrol

Veteran’s Day Parade • Saturday, November 9th
Staging at Northside High School Parking Lot

Step-off 11am
Oasis at Mildred’s Lounge

Mizpah Horse Patrol at GLSA



Calendar of Events Around Mizpah
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  November Calendar	   Event

 Saturday	 November 2nd	   Racing Shriners
		                             Daughters of the Nile 
				        Vendor Show
 Tuesday	 November 5th	    Rock Island Band
 Wednesday	 November 6th	    Past Potes Ladies Dinner
 Thursday	 November 7th	    Horse Patrol
		          		     Murpah SC
 Friday		 November 8th	    Horse Patrol Fall Fling
 Saturday	 November 9th	    Veteran’s Day Parade
		    		     Hillbillies
				       Scottish Rite Fall Reunion
				       Saudi Shrine Pote’s Ball
 Monday	 November 11th   Car Club
				       Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 November 12th   Class Directors
		   		     Rock Island Band
				       Scottish Rite Stated 
				       Meeting
 Wednesday	 November 13th   Kosciusko County SC
				       Lagrange County SC
				       Randolph County SC
				       Daughters of the Nile
 Thursday	  November 14th  Legion of Honor
 Monday	 November 18th   Hospital Unit
				       Yoshi
 Tuesday	 November 19th   Radio Unit
				       Media Unit
				       Rock Island Band
 Wednesday	 November 20th   Mizpah Shrine Stated 
				        Meeting 
		   		     Huntington County SC
 Thursday	 November 21st   Pokagon SC
				       Flying Shriners
				       Mizmur Shrine Club
 Saturday	 November 23rd  Blackford County SC
				       Scottish Rite Blood Drive
 Monday	 November 25th   Antique Power
 Tuesday	 November 26th   Khyber Gun Club
				       Adams County SC
				       Clowns
				       Rock Island Band
				       Saudi Shrine Stated 
				       Meeting
 Wednesday	 November 27th   Samsar
				       Hapzim
				       Wabash County SC
 Thursday	 November 28th   Whitley County SC

 
 December	C alendar	   Event	

 Tuesday	 December 3rd	   Rock Island Band
 Thursday	 December 5th	    Horse Patrol
				       Murpah Stated Meeting
 Friday		 December 6th	    Mizpah Election of 
				       Officers
 Saturday	 December 7th	    Mizpah Kids Christmas 	
				       Party
				       Racing Shriners
				       Scottish Rite Annual 
				       Holiday Dinner
 Monday	 December 9th	    Car Club
				       Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 December 10th   Class Directors
				       Rock Island Band
				       Scottish Rite Stated 
				       Meeting
 Wednesday	 December 11th   Kosciusko County SC
				       Lagrange County SC
				       Randolph County SC
				       Daughters fo the Nile
 Thursday	 December 12th   Legion of Honor
 Friday		 December 13th   Mizpah Installation of 
   				        Officers
 Saturday	 December 14th   Hillbillies
 Monday	 December 16th   Yoshi
				       Hospital Unit
 Tuesday	 December 17th   Radio Unit
				       Media Unit
				       Rock Island Band
 Wednesday	 December 18th   Huntington County SC
 Thursday	 December 19th   Pokagon Shrine Club
				       Flying Shriners
				       Mizmur Shrine Club
 Friday		 December 20th   Legion of Honor - 
				       Officer Installation 	
				       Dinner
 Monday	 December 23rd   Antique Power
 Tuesday	 December 24th   Rock Island Band
 Thursday	 December 26th   Whitley County SC
 Saturday	 December 28th   Blackford County SC
 Tuesday	 December 31st   Rock Island Band
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			  Class Directors ... Membership ...
We want to congratulate all the New Nobles that 
have come in this year.  And we appreciate you 
becoming a Noble this year.  Someone in this 
year’s class may become the next leader of a 
Shrine club or unit, or even perhaps a Potentate.  
Several brothers have told me that you will always 
get more out of it than you put into it.  I believe 
that to be true as well.  Again, welcome, and 
congratulations.
Your next task is to bring in one to replace you. 

BeAShrinerNow.com

Brothers, 
   Lonnie Cox is a fellow Master Mason, Shriner, 

and Scottish Rite, MSA. 
   He founded a not for profit – Shepherds House 

in 1998. He operates four facilities in 
Fort Wayne serving homeless Veterans.

   SHEPHERDS HOUSE . . .  SERVES OUR
NATION’S HEROES.

   Brothers, let’s support the mission of 
Shepherds House!

Rob Jackson IV PM
Membership Team 
robbyj@1791.com 260-433-6952 

www.MizpahShrine.com
WebFez: https://webfez.shrinenet.org 

Class Directors,

We would like to thank those that came to help 
at the Sportsman’s Raffle.  The Class Directors 
raffled off some cordless power tools which 
were very attractive to raffle off.  For up-to-date 
information on the sales, you’ll need to come 
to the meetings.  Our meetings are on the 
second Tuesdays.  As we come to the end of the 
year, we want to have some serious discussions 
as to the future of the Class Directors.  It is 
imperative that you make it.  Our next meeting 
will be elections as well as some other decisions 
that we will need to make.  Please plan on 
attending.  

Lastly, thank you to the Class Directors with 
our Fall Ceremonial.  This was what we are 
here for, and I am very appreciative of those 
that helped us.  

See you at out next stated meeting.

Fraternally - Rob Jackson IV
robbyj@1791.com
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Michael Coe                                   (260)424-6260

Greetings Nobles, 

Hope you all had a marvelous summer. A couple updates as we wind down in 2024.

The Sportsman Raffle on September 7th was a huge success. Yoshi raffled off a fishing kayak. 
Thank you to all that purchased tickets and those who worked at our table.

The Yoshi Children’s Christmas Party is scheduled for Saturday,
December 7th. We look forward to hosting this popular event and 
will have a couple of surprises this year. 

Friendly reminder to join us at our monthly meeting on the third 
Monday of each month at Mildred’s beginning 6:30 pm.

Dan Hovanec 
Yoshi President 2024



Mizpah Shriners 
Honey Fundraiser

16 oz. Bottle

$10.00
The Shriners are one of the 
nation’s largest fraternal 
bodies. Proceeds of the sale 
will be used to raise funds 
for various local Shrine 
operations including special 
activity clubs.

Enjoy sweet, delicious 
honey while supporting 
local beekeeping and 
local Mizpah Shriners.

Shriners
Pure Local

Fort Wayne, IN

NET WT 16 oz.
(453g)

HoneyContact the 
Shrine Office at 
260-426-4543 
today!
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Mizpah Shrine 2025

Costa Rica
Join Chief Rabban Brooks Targgart

and Lady Heidi

Choose your dates:  
February 8 – 15, 2025

For more information contact:
Beth Didier
Travel Leaders
10202-D Coldwater Rd.
Fort Wayne, IN 46825
260-434-6616 or 877-434-6540
email:  bdidier@Travelead.com

The Hotel Riu Palace Costa Rica 
(all inclusive 24h) is located in 

Guanacaste, Costa Rica on the edge of the beach of Matapalo. 
This hotel has four 

swimming pools (one with a swim-up bar), 
jacuzzi, gym, sauna, and wellness center – 

plus a variety of activities!

IN

Potentates Aides
     This year we have had only three “Potes Aides”.

     In the past there have been many Nobles who served in these  
     positions.  Often, if not always, those serving received a FEZ 
     to wear for the year of the appointment.  For some reason, 
     those Potes Aide Fezzes, seemed not to return.  

     Please search your home and your Fez Box to see if you have 
     a Potes Aide fez. If you do, Chief Rabban Brooks Targgart 
     would appreciate your returning it to Mizpah Shrine. Noble 
     Chief Rabban Brooks will be appointing his Aides soon and 
     they will need the headgear to demonstrate the appointment.

     Thanks all!

• Potentates Aides Meeting 
• Club and Unit Head Meeting 

• Van Drivers Training
Saturday, January 4th

Details to follow on times
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Car Club ...	
Fellow Nobles,

Our Wheelbarrow of Cheer raffle being complete wraps up our fund-raising efforts for 2024. To all 
who supported the Car Show, Wheelbarrow of Cheer or just the Car Club in general.  THANK YOU.

We had an amazing year, in terms of growth in membership of the car club and what we were able to 
raise. 

We are planning another offsite meeting in November, as we went to the National Automotive and 
Truck Museum (NATMUS) in September.  Details to follow once firmed up.

Recently we lost two of our members, both were past Presidents of the Car Club.  When we lose one 
of our team, a donation to the Shrine via the Give a Hundred feels like a Million is made in the 
family’s name.  We do this to recognize their contributions and show our appreciation to the family.

Noble’s we are all ONE SHRINE.  We have no secrets in the Car Club. If you want to know how or 
why we do what we do, come and talk to us. 

Often, when I speak with others about joining the Car Club, what I hear a lot is: ‘I don’t have a car’.  
Interestingly enough, I have 2 of them.  I got to use my car in zero events with the Car Club this year.  
So, I got to thinking: how this is any different than supporting other Shine events, like the Circus or 
the Sportsman Raffle?  I guess I could say ‘I don’t have an Elephant or a Camel so I can’t help at the 
Circus.  Not using my car seems to have had zero effect on the fantastic year we just had, the cars 
are nice, but they don’t make the Car Club.  The members do. We all know, we get out of life what we 
put into it.  If you are looking for something to be a part of, come check us out. 

With the Holidays upon us, this can become a very difficult time of year for many, if you get a chance, 
cook an extra meal or two and drop by someone you have not seen for a while.  Check the batteries 
in their smoke detectors or just spend time with them.  Many times, it is the selfless acts that bring  
the biggest smiles.

Tom Lehman
Car Club  

The Class was named in honor of Owen & Phil Wade.
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October 2024 Fall Ceremonial ...

The Class was named in honor of Owen & Phil Wade.
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The Nobles and their Ladies listed drove Mizpah Shrine vans transporting our patient-champions and 
their parents to Chicago or Cincinnati the last few weeks.

Hospital
NEWS

Interested in becoming a driver? Contact one of the Schedulers 
or the Mizpah Shrine office 

TODAY!!
Lagrange and 

Steuben 
Counties

August
CHICAGO: 

7 Trips, 8 Patients
Miles Driven:  2,523

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (4)

Gary Soblotne (2)
Jeff Brill

Ed Tutwiler
Don Shively
Hal Harting

Todd Speicher
John Tchinski

Fort Wayne
August

CHICAGO: 
10 Trips, 13 Patients
Miles Driven:  3,791

DRIVERS:
Dennis Schebig (6)
Jim Grafmiller (5)

Jeff Baumgardner (3)
Jesse Jackson
Doug Brouwer

George Goldsworthy
Norm Thompson

Ed LaRocque
Jacob Dermott

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties
September
CHICAGO: 

8 Trips, 9 Patients
(2 of them 2 times!)
Miles Driven:  2,888

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (7)

Gary Soblotne (3)
Jim Boss

Jim Hillman
Don Shively (3)

Hal Harting

Mizpah Van Schedulers
Elkhart

Jake Dermott - 574-773-4887

Fort Wayne Area
Stef Baker - 260-358-7244

Jerry Willman - 260-483-4226

Noble Co.
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Grant/Blackford Co.
Roger Beck 765-661-2978 or 

765-674-5831
Dave Pyle 765-506-1289

LaGrange/Steuben
Don Shively - 260-833-4884
Ray Hoover 260-463-3179

Elkhart
September
CHICAGO: 

3 Trips, 3 Patients
Miles Driven: 1,460

Drivers:
Jacob Dermott (3)
Tom Clemens (2)

Grant Humbarger (2)
Art Kentgen

Fort Wayne
September
CHICAGO: 

9 Trips, 11 Patients
 (2 of them 3 times!)
Miles Driven:  3,122

DRIVERS:
Dennis Schebig (6)

Jacob Dermott
Arlie Elam
Tony Bratt

Joel Harting
Jerry Deleon (2)
Doug Brouwer

Jeff Baumgardner
Ed LaRocque

Norm Thompson
George Goldsworthy

Hal Harting

Van Driver’s Appreciation
Wednesday, November 20th

Dinner before the Stated Meeting

Van Driver’s Training
Satuday, January 4th

Details to follow

Grant
August
DAYTON: 

2 Trips, 1 Patient
Miles Driven: 495

Drivers:
Dave Pyle (2)

Dawn Pyle
Bob Surber

Grant
September
CHICAGO: 

1 Trip, 1 Patient
Miles Driven: 423

Drivers:
Dave Pyle
Bob Surber

Elkhart
August

CHICAGO: 
4 Trips, 5 Patients
Miles Driven: 1,226

Drivers:
Jacob Dermott (2)

Grant Humbarger (2)
Alan Duncan (2)

Terry Dermott
Art Kentgen
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Daughters of the Nile ...
Greetings from Teti Sheri Temple No. 60 Daughters of the Nile! 

The cool breezes of autumn are upon us and soon we will be traversing into the close of 2024.  
Time always seems to travel quickly though as the old adage says, “Times flies when you are having 
fun”! I know I speak for the Ladies of the Household when I say that we greatly appreciated the 
opportunities to participate in the events surrounding the GLSA. It was an honor to be a part of these, 
and we thoroughly enjoyed spending that time with all of you! We look forward to seeing you at the 
Vendor and Craft Show, and I would once again direct your attention to the advertisements below.  We 
encourage you to reach out to the Chairmen of the events, or me, if you have any questions, would like to 
participate, or need additional information! 

If our paths should not have the opportunity to cross before, on behalf of Teti Sheri Temple No. 60 and 
the Ladies of the Household, we wish you a very Happy Holiday Season and as always,

Safe travels and good health!

Nile Love,
Julianne Hyde, Queen
Teti Sheri Temple No. 60

SAVE
THE DATE!

Teti Sheri Temple No. 60

Wine
Tasting
January 18, 2025

6PM - 8PM

Chairmen:

Lisa Runge
260-417-5306

Joanna M. Harris
260-755-9875

Amanda Freewalt
260-503-5267



Mizpah Shrine Center
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Election of Officers
Friday, December 6th 

7pm • No Dinner
Installation of Officers
Friday, December 13th

7pm at the 
Mizpah Shrine Center

Appetizers following the Installation

Van Driver’s Appreciation
Wednesday, November 20th 

Dinner before the Stated Meeting


